
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC EMAIL ONLY 
 

April 1, 2025 

 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 
Re: Matter 25-00002 – Frontier TV Service Program Change Notice – March 31, 2025 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips, 

 
Citizens Telecommunications Company of New York, Inc. and Frontier Communications of 
New York, Inc., collectively referred to as “Frontier”, provides video programming service 
(“Frontier TV”) in New York as a competitive video service provider. In accordance with 
Stat.16 CRR-NY 890.80 and 16 NYCRR 892-3.7, Frontier Communications is providing this 
information to advise you that we were in good faith negotiations to reach a fair and 
equitable agreement with AMC Networks.  Unfortunately, we were unable to reach a mutual 
agreement that would bring the best value to our customers.   
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Judy Geise 
Manager, Regulatory  
(214) 724-7719 
judy.geise@ftr.com 

 

 

cc: 

Paul Esmond, New York State Public Service Commission 

Lauriann Mullen, New York State Public Service Commission 

 

mailto:judy.geise@ftr.com

